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STUDENT PROGRESS INTERVIEW DAYS 

TUESDAY 2ND & WEDNESDAY 3RD APRIL, 2019 

STUDENT FREE DAYS 

END OF TERM 1—EARLY DISMISSAL 

Friday 5th April, 2019 

Students dismissed at 1:22pm—Buses depart 1:30pm 

TERM 2 COMMENCES TUESDAY 23RD APRIL, 2019 

Dear Parents, Guardians and Students, 

In 2013 our community was rocked by the tragic Swanston Street Wall crash which took the lives of three young people.  Two 

of the three were former Montmorency Secondary College students, brother and sister Alexander and Bridget Jones, both 

brilliant students and amazing young people who were widely known and loved throughout our community.  In their honour 

the Adelaide and Bendigo Bank has created two annual scholarships that are awarded annually to two Montmorency 

Secondary College students to create special and substantial opportunities for those with a passion and determination to 

continue their education at Melbourne University.  These scholarships are for those graduates from our College who are 

offered a full time place at the University of Melbourne for the first time and each scholarship lasts for two years and is valued 

at $5,000 for each year.  I am pleased to announce that the 2019 recipients of the scholarships are Macy Houghton and 

Nicholas Frost.  Macy and Nicholas are also two of our College Captains from 2018 and we congratulate them on these well 

deserved scholarships and I am sure we will hear more about their educational journey.  It is also interesting to note that since 

2014, twelve of our students have been awarded these scholarships. 

Our College celebrated women and leadership for International Women’s Day with a breakfast in our Resource Centre that 

was run by our Local State Member of Parliament, Vicki Ward, on Friday 8th March.  Also attending was our Local Federal 

Member of Parliament, the Honourable Jenny Macklin and it was inspiring to see a large contingent of our student leaders, 

students and staff who hold major leadership roles within the College attend and celebrate this important day.  Every year at 

this breakfast, Vicki Ward presents the International Women’s Day Pauline Toner Prize, in memory of the wonderful 

achievements of Pauline Toner.  Our nominee this year was Year 12 student, Imogen Prictor who was acknowledged for her 

work and advocacy on behalf of the LGBTQ+ community.  Although, she did not win the prize, Imogen was very highly rated 

and regarded for her leadership in this area. 

As was indicated by Vicki Ward, Pauline Toner was the first female cabinet minister in the Victorian Parliament.  As a member 

of the Labour Party, she was elected to the Victorian Legislative Assembly in 1977, the first woman to represent our area.  

Pauline became the first female Minister for Community Welfare Services from 1982 to 1985.  She worked tirelessly on social 

justice, gender equality, and protection of the environment.  Her work continues to provide a legacy for women and 

impressively Pauline’s granddaughter, Mio Tamura, is currently in Year 8 at our College.  It was very fitting that Mio and her 

mother Madeline attended the breakfast as special guests. 
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On Tuesday 5th March we again held our annual House Athletics Carnival at Willinda Park.  We were very lucky to have good 

weather and again we witnessed some amazing and creative costumes in House colours.  Our students were very competitive 

in most events and a lot of impressive teamwork and individual athletic effort and talent was on display.  Congratulations to all 

students and staff involved and a special thank you to our Sports Co-ordinator, Bruce Collins, who put in many hours of work 

on the day and in preparation to make it so successful. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Also on Tuesday 5th March, we held our annual and very informative and well attended Mathematics Information Evening.  

This was led by Leading Teacher, Steve Horn, whose portfolio is Mathematics and Numeracy in the College.  There were two 

information sessions, and in the first for Years 7 – 9 Steve was joined by Mathematics teachers Mathew Dean and James Atkin 

in the presentation.  The second session focussed on Mathematics for Years 10 – 12 students.  In the two sessions there were 

some very insightful presentations outlining support structures for students and teaching and learning practices in 

Mathematics. 

On Wednesday 13th February a special Badge Presentation Ceremony was held in the College Auditorium.  The assembly was 

conducted by our four College Captains and was also attended by a number of parents, grandparents and staff.  The 

achievements of 67 student leaders were acknowledged and badges were presented to Middle School Captains, Middle School 

Leaders, Senior Leaders, and also Senior and Middle School House Captains.  Former students and student leaders Daniel 

Hickey and Ruby Panozzo addressed the group and spoke about their own motivation and experiences as student leaders.  

In weeks four and five of this term, we have held 3 Year 7 three day camps.  Eight Year 7 classes, together with their Home 

Group teachers and level co-ordinators, attended the Angahook Camp at Aireys Inlet and were involved in many team building 

and bonding activities, which included mountain bike riding, surfing and raft building.  It also afforded students the opportunity 

to make friends with students from other Year 7 classes. 



FROM THE PRINCIPAL Cont... 

This term we have held two impressive whole school assemblies, the first on Monday 11th February, and the second on Friday 

8th March.  We have only just managed to arrange enough seating for our 1079 students plus our staff and guests on each 

occasion.  Again our student leaders under the expert guidance of Leading Teacher, Kim Faulkner, have organised and 

conducted two highly informative, educational and entertaining events. 

I would really like to acknowledge the outstanding sporting achievements of Year 8 student, Hannah Scott.  Hannah has been 

selected to represent Australia in the Under 14 Australian Softball Team which will be competing in New Zealand in April.  

Congratulations Hannah. 

Lastly, our Student Progress Interview Days are scheduled for Tuesday 2nd April and Wednesday 3rd April which is in the last 

week of term.  These days are most valuable as they provide parents, guardians and students the opportunity to meet with 

teachers and discuss student progress in respective subject areas.  Progress Interview Days are student free days and students 

are not required at school for timetabled classes.  However, we encourage all students to attend the progress interviews 

together with their parents or guardians and to make the most of this opportunity. 

Regards 

Allan Robinson 

Principal 

Student Progress  Interviews 

Tuesday 2nd and Wednesday 

3rd April, 2019 

Student Progress Interviews will be held on Tuesday 2nd and 

Wednesday 3rd April between 1pm to 5pm and 6pm to 8.30pm. 

Regular classes do not run on these days but students are expected 

to accompany their parents/guardians during their interviews. 

Student progress reports will be emailed to parents on the 27th 

March.  Parents are asked to ensure the College has an up-to-date 

email address.  If you have not supplied or have recently changed 

your email address please update this using Xuno, the student 

parent portal. 

 

The College will once again use the online booking system for 

interview times.  This process is quite straightforward enabling 

parents to make appointments easily.  Details of the booking 

procedure will be emailed with the reports. 

Clara Di Biase 

Assistant Principal 

BANYULE COUNCIL  
IMMUNISATION SERVICE FOR  

YEARS 7 & 10 

Banyule City Council’s Immunisation Service visits all 
secondary schools within Banyule and Nillumbik 
Municipality to administer the Victorian Immunisation 
Schedule. 

The immunisation schedule for Year 7 Students in 2019 
is: 

 Human Papillomavirus (Gardasil) 2 dose course 

 Adolescent dipththeria, tetanus and whooping 
cough (pertussis)(Boostrix) 1 dose only 

The immunisation schedule for Year 10 students in 2019 
is: 

 Meningococcal ACWY 

The relevant consent cards for Year 7 students were 
posted in 2018 and the Year 10 cards were distributed 
to students at the beginning of 2019.  If you have not 
already returned a card for your student/s can you 
please do so as soon as possible to the General Office. 

 

 



Junior and Middle 
School Homework Club 

2019  
(Year 7, 8 and 9)  

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

The Junior and Middle Schools are 
offering a program to help Year 7, 8 
and 9 students to keep up to date with 
their work. This program will run each 
Wednesday after school for 55 
minutes from 3.20 until 4.15 p.m., 
beginning on the 13th February in the 
Resource Centre. 

If your son/daughter would like the 
opportunity to undertake homework 
at school, teachers will be on hand to 
help them with their work.  

Let me know if you wish to have your 
son/daughter permanently booked 
into the Homework Club each week 
via my email address. 

stapleton.john.w@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Please leave a contact number or 
email address so that I can notify you 
if your son/daughter has not shown 
for Homework Club. 

Teachers will also be booking in 
students who are getting behind in 
their work into this class. In this 
instance, a notice will go home for you 
to sign to give permission for your 
child to attend. Your son/daughter 
must return this notice to the teacher 
on duty.  

In order to support teachers help keep 
all students up-to-date with their 
work, after school Coordinator 
detentions will be given to those 
students who do not have a valid 
reason for non-attendance. 

Please contact me on the above email 
address if you would like more 
information. 

 

John Stapleton 
On behalf of the Junior and Middle 
Schools  

TERM 1  & 2 AT A GLANCE  

Sat 23rd & Sun 24th  March Relay For Life 

Mon 25th March Year 7 Immunisation 

Wed 27th March Student Progress Report Distributed 

Wed 27th March NMR Swimming 

Thur 28th March Year 7 Parent Night 

Fri 29th March Shave for a Cure 

Tue 2nd April Student Progress Interview Day 1 

Wed 3rd April Student Progress Interview Day 2 

Fri 5th April END OF TERM—Finish 1:22pm 

Tue 23rd April Term 2 Commences 

Wed 24th April Whole School Assembly 

State Swimming 

Thur 25th April Anzac Day 

Tue 30 April Open Day & Night—Finish 1:22pm 

Fri 3rd May Year 10 Careers/VCE Expo 

Mon  6th—Fri 10th May Year 9 City Experience 

Wed 8th May 7:30pm School Council 

Mon 13th—Fri 17th May Year 10 Work Experience 

Tue 21st May Year 12 TIS at LaTrobe University 

Wed 22nd—Fri 24th May Year 8 Camp 1 

Mon 27th—Wed 29th May Year 8 Camp 2 

Wed 29th—Fri 31st May Year 8 Camp 3 

Mon 3rd—Thur 13th June Year 10 & 11 Exams 

Mon 10th June Queen’s Birthday Holiday 

Wed 12th June 7:30pm School Council 

Fri 14th June Report Writing Day—Student Free Day 

Tue 18th June Whole School Assembly 

Fri 28th June END OF TERM—Finish 1:22pm 

STUDENT HEALTH ACTION PLANS 

Asthma, Anaphylaxis and Diabetes action plans are required annually for 
students with these medical conditions. If you have not already done so, 
can you please provide the College Nurse (Jo McNamara) with a current 
action plan as soon as possible.  

mailto:stapleton.john.w@edumail.vic.gov.au


STUDENT WELLBEING NEWS 

Welcome Back! This term is off and running and everyone is very busy settling in. Just a few reminders of assistance in regards 

to uniform and other supports.  

UNIFORM SUPPORT & DISCOUNTED SHOES  

For families who are under financial hardship, if you are a holder of a Health Care Card or a Pension Card, you may be eligible 

for assistance through State Schools Relief (SSR) for School Uniform. SSR is a not for profit charitable organization which assists 

families in need. To see if you are eligible, please contact me for a confidential appointment on 9422-1632. State Schools Relief 

are now also offering leather school shoes at a heavily discounted price and with every pair purchased, you are helping SSR 

provide assistance to tens of thousands of Victorian students that need their help every year.  

Shoes are available from The Premium Group, 15 Goodyear Drive THOMASTOWN—Phone 9466-4250 

ADOLESCENT MENTAL HEALTH  

Young people will often need additional support with their mental health during times when they feel under pressure or stress 

at school, in connection to friendship or peer relationships or perhaps when dealing with family issues or concerns. To assist 

them with additional supports outside of school, you might like to consider some of the agencies available below: 

 Banyule Community Health-General Counselling Program  9450 2000 

 CAMHS  Austin Child and Adolescent Mental Health Service  1300 859 789 

 Headspace ( National Office )  9027 0100 

 Greensborough Headspace 9433 7200 

 EHeadspace  www.eheadspace.org.au 

 LaTrobe Psychology Clinic  9479 2150 

 MIND        1300 286 463 

 MindHealthConnect  An on-line option to find mental  
health and wellbeing information, support and services    
Web www.mindhealthconnect.org.au 

 NEAMI  ( Rosanna )  9481 3277 

 North Eastern Crisis Assessment Team ( CAT )   1300 859 789 

 RMIT Psychology Clinic offers affordable, high quality  
psychological services for children and adolescence  9925 7603 

If you have any concerns about the mental health of your child and are seeking support from the school or externally, please 

feel free to discuss this confidentially with either myself or one of the Wellbeing Team, we may be able to assist you and 

alleviate some of your concerns. Please feel confident to call to discuss your concerns with me directly on 9422-1632, or call to 

make an appointment so we can talk privately of your issues.  

BERRY STREET SUPPORT FOR FAMILIES 

Berry Street support many families who may need assistance with their young person. They work in a respectful and 

collaborative way, encouraging all family members to be part of the process in resolving the issue.  

See the attached link for more information on Berry Street, and how they could support you and your family. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_Vh6g8HtNsM 
Contact; 677 The Boulevard, Eaglemont Victoria 3084  

Phone:  9450-4700   

Email:  eaglemont@berrystreet.org.au 

http://www.eheadspace.org.au
http://www.mindhealthconnect.org.au
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_Vh6g8HtNsM
mailto:eaglemont@berrystreet.org.au


PARENTING SUPPORT 

Being a parent /guardian or carer can often be such a challenging time, many of us feel that we are alone and without 

supports and guidance. Assistance and support is available for you and your family. Listed below are some contacts to local 

agencies, which can provide private & confidential support. 

 HealthAbility                            9430 9100 

 MATTERS ( Berry Street ) 9450 4700 

 Northern Parentzone  8470 9999 

 ReachOutParentCoaching Web https://parents.au.reahout.com/coaching-eligibility 

 Orange Door (Domestic Violence Support)  

 WOMEN AND CHILDREN’S FAMILY VIOLENCE SERVICES 

  Box Hill 9896 6322  
 Blackburn 1800 900 520  
 Ringwood 9259 4200  
 Doncaster 9856 1500 

 CHILD FIRST   1300 762 125 

 TARA (Teenage Aggression Responding Assertively ) A support group for teenagers and program parents of 
teenagers who respond violently at home 9450-4700  

STUDENT WELLBEING NEWS 

Included below is some information which may be of assistance if your child has a tooth knocked out (and may help you avoid 

all those costly dental expenses!)  

Knocked-out adult (permanent) teeth 
 If an adult or permanent tooth is knocked out: 

 Handle the tooth by the crown (smooth white part), not the root (yellowish pointy parts). 

 If the tooth is dirty, gently rinse it in milk or saline for a few seconds – not in water. 

 Gently put the tooth back into the gum. Make sure the pointy root is the part that goes into the gum. Only do this if the 
person is conscious.  

 Get the person to hold the tooth in place by gently biting on something soft, like a handkerchief. 

 Make sure the person sees a dentist immediately.  
 
If you can’t put a permanent tooth back:  

 Wrap it in plastic food wrap, or put it in milk or saline. 

 Make sure the person sees a dentist immediately. 
 
What NOT to do with a knocked-out adult tooth 

 Don’t clean the tooth by scrubbing or using cleaning products or water. 

 Don’t handle the tooth by the root. 

 Don’t let the tooth dry out. 
 

The Child Dental Benefits Schedule 
The Child Dental Benefits Schedule provides individual benefits for a range of services including examinations, x-rays, cleaning, 

fissure sealing, fillings, root canals and extractions. Benefits are not available for orthodontic or cosmetic dental work and 

cannot be paid for any services provided in a hospital.  

 

Eligible children will have access to a benefit cap of $1,000 over a two calendar year period. 

 

To be eligible a child must be aged between 2-17 years and their family must receive Family Tax Benefit Part A or a relevant 

Australian Government payment. 

 

Families can check whether their child is eligible for the CDBS by contacting the Department of Human Services. General 

information about the program can also be found on the Department of Human Services website. 

https://parents.au.reahout.com/coaching-eligibility
https://www.humanservices.gov.au/customer/services/medicare/child-dental-benefits-schedule


The Queer Straight Alliance is a student led group for LGBT+ students, teachers and allies. We exist as a safe space and aim to 

educate the school community about LGBT+ issues, promoting love and acceptance. 

On Sunday the 3rd of February, the QSA made our way to St Kilda to march in the annual Midsumma Pride March. This was our 

third year attending and our second year marching alongside Eltham High School’s PRISM group. The weather was hot, 

creeping up to 40 degrees, but we all still had an amazing time. Everyone was decked out in their rainbow best, wearing their 

pride flags like capes and keeping the sun off with rainbow umbrellas. Pride is always an amazing experience, and it’s even 

more amazing to see the people you love experience it for the first time. The sheer amount of love and support, along with the 

chanting, dancing and singing is truly incredible. And, as usual, we all came back to school the next day covered in glitter that 

refused to come off.   

We look forward to participating again next year. In the meantime, we have lots of exciting things planned for this year, so 

keep an eye out, and we encourage all of Monty’s new year seven students to come along to QSA meetings. Happy Pride!  

Imogen Prictor,  

Year 12 QSA leader 

QUEER STRAIGHT ALLIANCE 

*** BOOKS NEEDED!*** 

Last year, my best friend passed away at the age of 34 after losing her battle with breast cancer.  My son Regan McGrady (a 

year 10 student at MSC), was so moved by her strength and courage, that he made her a promise that he would grow his hair 

long enough to donate and be made into a wig.  As the anniversary of her passing approaches, we are hosting an event at our 

house where Regan will shave his head and donate his hair to Real Fringe Hairbands.  I am hoping that the MSC community 

can help Regan reach his goal of raising $2,000 by donating any unwanted books that we can sell on the day.   

You can leave them at the office, or arrange to meet me at 

drop off/pick up by calling me personally on 0452 217 005. 

Please feel free to follow the link to check out his profile:  

https://fundraise.nbcf.org.au/fundraisers/kylieworth/Regan

--s-Shave-for-a-Cure  

 

Thank you, 

Kylie Worth 

 

https://fundraise.nbcf.org.au/fundraisers/kylieworth/Regan--s-Shave-for-a-Cure
https://fundraise.nbcf.org.au/fundraisers/kylieworth/Regan--s-Shave-for-a-Cure


After the exciting week of our Year 7 students going on camp, now many of them are also starting their Instrumental lessons 
this week. There has been a fantastic response for instrumental music lessons. Although all woodwind positions are filled,  
there are still a small number of places available for some of our other instruments. Its not too late. Collect a form  from the 
Music Department. I encourage you not to miss out on this wonderful opportunity. 

Ensemble rehearsals have also begun. Anyone learning outside the school are most welcome to join us in the merriment and 
gratification of making music with others. Don’t hesitate to come to the Music Department to enquire. 

Monday  Concert Band 
  Vocal Ensemble 
  Senior Band 

Wednesday String Ensemble 
  Junior Band 

Friday  Guitar Ensemble 
  Woodwind Ensemble 

Sharon Cooke 
Music coordinator 

MUSIC NEWS 

 

Interact Rotary Nepal Dinner Dance 

The Interact Club of Montmorency Secondary College together with Eltham Rotary Club is running a Nepalese Themed 

Dinner Dance in the College Gym on THURSDAY 9 MAY, 2019. Start time is 6:30 for 7pm. It features a three course traditional 

Nepalese meal, The Nepalese Consul General as guest speaker, a professional Jazz band;'dr Jazz and the Gangster Palace, 

cultural dancers, a raffle and silent auction. The cost is $60 for Adults and $40 as a student concession. All proceeds will go to 

building a facility for a vocational training college in Kathmandu Nepal.  

Booking to be made via TryBooking— https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=478659 

 

Lets get behind our College Interact Club for what will be a fabulous occasion.  

 

 



Hannah Scott of 8G was recently selected to represent Australia in the under 14 softball team. 

The ‘Aussie Diamonds’ team will be touring New Zealand in April. This group was selected from 

the recent U15 National Softball Championships which were held in Perth in January 2019. 

Congratulations Hannah, we wish you and your team every success. 

Samantha Shelton 

SPORTS NEWS 



LOTE NEWS 

Fed in French is an annual French food event showcasing 

popular French street food and wine 

Where: Federation Square  

When: 29/03/2019 to 31/03/2019.  

Fri: 4pm – 9pm. Sat: 11am – 9pm. 

Cost: Free 
 
From the founder of the Paris to Provence festival comes Fed in French at 
Federation Square; Victoria’s 1st French food market, dedicated to making 
French street food accessible to all. From Marseille’s Bouillabaisse to 
Brittany’s galettes, from Raclette in the Rhone Alpes region to the wines of 
Bordeaux, we invite you to join us in tasting and drinking all that embodies 
French food – pique-nique style. 
Fed in French is an open-air, free to the public, French food and wine market 
as part of Melbourne Food and Wine’s opening weekend. Celebrate Fed in French and make the Kings of France 
jealous. 



CAREERS NEWS 

CAREERS IN HEALTH 

Medical Career Planning NSW Health has compiled an extensive list of extremely useful fact sheets to assist students in making 

more informed career choices about the many careers in the health industry, and to ensure their career plans not only fulfil 

their personal aspirations but also align with the needs of the industry. Students keen on finding out more about what the job 

is about, whether or not there is a shortage, etc. are encouraged to browse the following link on NSW Health - Medical Career 

Planning 

 NOTE: While this is a NSW based site, it will give you a lot of general health careers information that is applicable to any state. 

UCAT (University Clinical Aptitude Test) 

Year 12 students planning to apply for any of the following university courses listed below, are reminded that registrations for 

the UCAT (University Clinical Aptitude Test) open on 1 March 2019 and close 16 May 2019. The testing dates will be from 1 July 

– 31 July 2019. Students are to note that the UMAT has been replaced by the UCAT from this year. In the meantime, students 

who are preparing for entry into any of these courses are encouraged to familiarise themselves with the format of the test at 

UCAT Test Format and the practice tests and preparation material provided at UCAT Preparation The University of Adelaide 

Medicine, Dental Surgery, Oral Health Curtin University Medicine Monash University Medicine The University of Newcastle / 

University of New England Joint Medical Program The University of New South Wales Medicine The University of Queensland 

Medicine (provisional entry), Dental Science University of Tasmania Medicine The University of Western Australia Medicine 

(Direct Pathway), Dental Medicine (Direct Pathway) Western Sydney University Medicine The University of Auckland Medicine 

University of Otago Medicine, Dental Surgery. 

Please go to www.montmorencycareers.com  for more information.   
Toolbar – Important Information > careers newsletter > Term 1 2019 

Free TAFE Courses Victoria  

The Victorian Government has 

removed financial barriers for 

students looking to study in areas that 

the Government has deemed as ‘High 

Priority’ for future growth. The 

changes to the TAFE system reflect 

the changes that need to be made to 

the workplace for the future. Many of 

the free TAFE courses are in important 

areas such as Aged Care and 

Disability, Agriculture, Building and 

Construction, Education, Engineering 

and Nursing and Mental Health. There 

are over 76 campuses offering TAFE 

courses and most offer the free TAFE 

courses.  

For further information see 
www.training.com.au  

http://www.montmorencycareers.com
http://www.training.com.au


CAREERS NEWS 

Year 10 Montmorency Secondary Students have been invited to participate in the 2019 Melbourne Connect program hosted 

by the University of Melbourne. 

Offered to select schools only in the city’s metropolitan regions, Melbourne Connect encourages students to explore their 

future study options by connecting them to current University of Melbourne students who lived and studied in the local area. 

By sharing examples of successful transitions to university life from students of similar backgrounds, Melbourne Connect 

helps to foster the aspirations of students motivated to pursue tertiary study.  The on-campus Discover Melbourne day 

focuses  on HASS (Humanities and Social Sciences).  If you are interested please contact Mr Weeding ASAP. 

Discover Melbourne HASS—Year 10 students 

 

Wednesday 26 June 

9.30am – 2.30pm 

Parkville Campus  

Mr Weeding—Careers & Pathways 

Montmorency Secondary College Year 10 

students have the opportunity to participate in 

the Experience days listed below. These are 

excellent for students who are considering 

following these pathways post school. There 

are only a handful of students that can attend 

these students from each school.  The event is 

free including travel by bus. Please see Mr 

Weeding (Careers & Pathways) if you are 

interested.  

Date: Thursday 30 May 2019 

Location: Broadmeadows  

(bus will pick and return students to 

Montmorency) 

1. Hospitality & Bakery 

2. Construction & Electrotechnology 

3. Construction & Logistics 

4. Animal Studies & Sciences 

5. Justice & Security 

Date: Thursday 1 August 

Location: Docklands (students will travel by 

Train with a teacher from Montmorency to 

Docklands) 

1. Motor Sports & Paint/Panel 

2. Auto Mechanical & Auto Electrical 






